Minutes for South East HECA Forum

15th November 2002
1. Minutes of last meeting held on 12th July 2002

2. Matters arising:

· Ex officio members: Utilities should not come to members section but should be invited to presentations session to give presentations. Utility Companies to get regular invites to 2nd section

· West Sussex Partnership: GOSE Conference on 6th December on Public health and housing. Yola will be contacting key people within each county. Mel to circulate details when available.
· UKCHP/White Paper: Consultants closed responses are available on DTI website (not for CHP).

· EU Directive on CHP- next consultation also EU on EE buildings log book.

· Building Regulations: Applies to all tenure (new and old). Differs from previous as they must obtain permission from both planning and building regulators as related matters will cross over more. .

· Circulate BEDZED website.

3. There were no reports from members


      3.
Warmfront Update by the EAGA Partnership

· Call centre has had staffing problems, leading to a decrease in efficiency of call handling. Recruiting 50 extra permanent staff to help solve this problem. People are using the wrong numbers for enquiries and complaints. Please see new contact lists.

· Referral numbers have all been changed due to computer problems. When trying to track a referral, please use postcodes of referrals not old referral number as this will not be recognised. 

· Waiting times on the website have not been updated due to confusion of ways this could be calculated. EAGA are currently waiting on approval as to what constitutes waiting time- this information has now been taken off the website. For information on waiting times contact Corrine or Peter.

· A stakeholder audit has been conducted of EAGA. This showed that there is a high approval for network and regional offices. Newcastle faired badly. Directors have taken this seriously and changes are under way.

· Referral times are constantly changing. EAGA cannot give figures for the South East as a whole due to this variance. EAGA have also generated a lot of paper referrals at present, so waiting time is high.

· DEFRA refused to reply on issue of using HRA as interim means of getting installations completed quickly. DEFRA are looking at the  referral issue.

· Changes in Warm Front grants are expected in April- EAGA currently have no information on the eligibility for changed grants. No word from DEFRA as yet. This may affect accuracy and availability of leaflets as DEFRA also have to approve changes. 

· EAGA to get a covering letter to explain changes. Should try and lobby DEFRA for answers. 

· Boilers: EAGA will only replace unserviceable boilers which are unlikely not to be working for 2 years. They also currently only replace like for like- which means that they are not necessarily using energy efficient boilers (If it cannot be repaired for less than £200)

· Can apply under HIP programme to “top up” for condensing boilers or additional radiators. Good time of year for budgetary discussions.

· Housing renewal is being reviewed. All Local Authorities are being asked to add into housing strategies. HECA officers should be involved to address Fuel Poverty.

      4.
National HECA Forum

EST has written to HECA Forum regarding changes in the management of funding. They want HECA Forum to manage funds themselves. There are some legal issues associated with this.

Clean Dozen (fiscal measures for energy efficiency): Some changes were recommended and adopted. National Forum are supporting this approach.

5. Climate Change

· To be included as regular agenda item due to high impacts on Local Authorities. Housing is an integral part of this and Climate Change strategy.

· Climate change will be addressed in Energy White Paper and Royal Commission (60%).

· Region has now published strategy. Mel to circulate web address. The strategy will include sub-regional targets. Consultations are underway.

· Hants: Just held a Climate Change summit aimed at decision makers. 14 sectors including, planning, housing, energy and community were well briefed and researched into looking at a 60% reduction. Broken down to what it means for energy efficiency and renewable energy. The seminar has put HECA Fora in touch with policy makers. Gary Foster has information and will forward to Mel for circulation.

· Look at LGA or Jo Berg for case studies on housing Climate Change link. LGIB. GOV.UK. Allan to forward hotlink.

· DEFRA sent out guidance in 2001 to CEO’s and members regarding Climate Change. Patrick to forward link for circulation.

6. EEAC Services – Working with Local Authorities

· Involvement with EEAC’s varies. Opportunities are being missed if involvement is low.

· Contracts run on a 3 year basis.

· Problems should be reported to Colin Timmins. In severe circumstances, contracts may be terminated on 90 days notice.

· EEACs may be contacted for general enquiries via the freephone number 0800 512012. For advice for Small to Medium Enterprises (SMEs) contact the Action Energy Helpline on 0800 585794. This is a national programme, and SMEs in all areas may be entitled to free 

advice and/or an energy audit to help them to reduce their energy consumption.

7. Speakers

Presentations were given by Ron Bailey on the new HEC Bill and the Clean Dozen fiscal measures, and by Elisabeth Warren of the EST regarding EST managed grant programmes.


